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Street Naming for Reverend Luis F. Serrano

You should know that on Saturday, September 10, 2016 at 11:00AM, Chatterton Avenue,

between Virginia and Puglsey Avenues in Bronx County will be renamed in honor of
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Reverend Luis F. Serrano.

As you already know, for many years, Reverend Luis Serrano has served as a Chaplain for the

New York City Police Department, and as such, he has been one of the spiritual counselors

for more than 30,000 men and women who comprise the NYPD, serving equally without

regard to anyone’s race, color, creed, national origin, disability, gender, sexual preference,

marital or veteran status, or any other legally protected status.

Reverend Luis Serrano has also been one of the Officers of the Assembly of God in the

Eastern Hispanic District. He serves as the Parochial Vicar of the Assembly of God Church in

Brooklyn. Reverend Luis Serrano is the Pastor of the Pentecostal Assembly Church located

at 320 47th Street in Brooklyn, on the corner of Third Avenue.

Since he came from Puerto Rico, his homeland, where he resided in El Barrio San José, Toa

Baja, Reverend Luis Serrano has resided in Bronx County where he has humbly served

people from a variety of ethnicities including Jewish, Black, Italian, Irish, Asian, and

Dominican, in many capacities.

It is important for you to know that Reverend Serrano’s social and religious efforts and

contributions to families and residents of Bronx County has drawn the attention of New

York City Council Members Annabel Palma and Rafael Salamanca, who have obtained

approval of the New York City Council to change the name of the block where Reverend

Serrano resides at 1965 Chatterton Avenue to Reverend Luis F. Serrano Way.

For this ceremony, they have chosen Saturday, September 10, 2016 at 11:00AM , when the

Council Members together with other elected officials, community leaders, ministers, and

Members of the New York City Police Department will be officially declaring Chatterton

Avenue as Reverend Luis F. Serrano Way.



I am Senator Reverend Rubén Díaz and this is what you should know.


